
Town of Texas Town Board Meeting
November 12,2018 
7:00 pm 
Town of Texas Municipal Center

Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, and on the website.

Meeting was called to order by Delmar Winter at 7:00p pm with Andy, Wally and Delmar in attendance. 
Minutes from October meeting were read by Clerk.   Motion to approve by Andy and second by Wally and carried.
Treasurer report was given by Marian Matsche.   Motion to accept and file for audit by Delmar,  second by Wally and motion carried.
CHAIR REPORT- Issue of illegal dumping should be taken care of next summer with reconstruction of County W and removal of the driveway onto the property and ditched instead.  Kevin still has problems with his truck part is under warranty.  Keith is getting fuel line fixed.
SUPERVISOR REPORTS-Wally and Andy didn’t have any special reports.

CLERK REPORT- Clerk reported on Population estimate of 1607 and Marathon County Solid waste increase.  Solid Waste increase is minimal and will not change annual charge for 2019.
OLD BUSINESS-
Budget Hearing set for November 27th  at 7 pm.  Proposed budget was presented by clerk.   The local levy is the number that needs to be discussed at the budget hearing which could change expenses also.
Comprehensive Plan tabled but needs a Public Hearing.  Jim says he has not received an updated copy from Eric.
Non compliance issues with Macomber needs to be addressed.  Delmar has been taking photos and it is getting worse.   He talked with Shane.  Even after lawsuit or Court Order, he may repeat the non-compliant actions.  Motion by Andy Walters to have Attorney Shane Vanderwaal send a Court Order request with a date of January 1, 2019.  If not cleaned up, the town can have materials removed and charged back to Macomber.  If it remains unpaid, it would be applied to property tax.
Town is still reviewing operations at Muski Country Auto with no comments from Sadowski.
Other issues were discussed with Graykowski wedding barn.  The state is also discussing Wedding Barns and status for Liquor Licenses.  Town Board questions a need for building code as a public venue.  Town Board doesn’t have answers yet, but will work on the issue before spring.  Graykowski also brought up Wasmundt property because of an easement from old highway, he also questioned legalities of the property to the south of Shady Lane Road and any building permit for the property.  County gave a culvert permit.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Non Ferrous Mining tabled.  Clerk should get a copy of the County Ordinance.   Also, the UW extension is hosting a program and the clerk recommended getting the CD of the program for the Planning and Town Boards to review.
FIRE DEPARTMENT-No special report.

PLANNING COMMISSION-No special report.

NEW BUSINESS- Bill Hackbarth attended to discuss a turnaround at the end of Wisconsin River Road to be deeded to the Town of Texas.  Delmar moved to have turn around 33 feet by 50 feet east of the Town Road.  Second by Wally and carried. Town to cover cost of deeding.
A CSM was received from REI on RiverView Properties on County W to be combined.  Delmar will sign and return.

Motion to adjourn by Wally, second by Delmar and carried.
Vouchers were signed.

Lorraine I Beyersdorff-Town of Texas Clerk
